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 Milton Rally 

Thank you to Joy and Neville Henderson, Terry & Lorraine Bain, Alistair Dewar and Maggie 

Noland, and special welcome to Alan and Janice St.Vincent (had not met them previously) 

and welcome to newbies Frank and Chris Peterson.   

Most of us arrived on the Wednesday and at this stage it was looking pretty good as far as the 

weather was concerned. Maggie and Alistair arrived on Thursday and were also able to set up 

in the dry weather.   As a show of support to the local community, who went through the 

bush fire crisis early January, we thought that we would visit the local eateries (as you do) 

and it started on Thursday morning with a visit to the Heritage Bakery.  Anyone who has 

gone through Milton knows this bakery.  The coffee and cake was delicious and needless to 

say some of us did not have lunch as the servings were quiet ample.  The rest of the day we 

were fortunate to sit outside in the sunshine and fresh air and enjoy the company and a quiet 

drink. 

Friday morning is when the heavens decided to open up.  The rain started but was not too bad 

at this stage.  No morning tea gathering due to the wet.  Luckily, we had agreed the day 

before about having lunch at Mollymook Golf Club which again was great.  Lunch extended 

in to afternoon tea as the rain was quite steady at this point and we had a lovely dry area to sit 

and chat.  

Saturday rain again but we did have some relief from time to time and were able to get to the 

camp kitchen for morning tea. We agreed that we’d come back at 3 prepared with our 

afternoon coffee and our bbq dinner.  We were not leaving the camp kitchen until later that 

evening.  During the course of the afternoon the rain picked up, greatly.  We also had a great 

big gum tree come down (bit of excitement) onto the children’s playground and luckily there 

was no one around whole area of the fallen tree.  We had a pleasant afternoon tea/dinner and 

then headed back to our vans for the evening. 

Sunday was our heaviest day of rainfall and it rained heavily everywhere that day.  We 

mainly stayed in our vans as it was just too wet to get out.   

Monday morning after 20 hours of solid heavy rain, we emerged and luckily, we were all dry 

and did not flood. It was boggy but not flooded.  We needed to get out so lunch was 

organised at the Lake Conjola Bowling club, but after a quick call, were told they were 

inundated with water and could not serve meals.  Change of plans to the Ulladulla Ex 

Serviceman’s Club where again we enjoyed our meal and afternoon tea.   
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Alistair and Maggie left on Saturday while Frank and Chris left on the Sunday morning. The 

rest of us decided to leave a day earlier (Tuesday) as there was more rain predicated for later 

in the week. 

Tony and I thank you for coming to 2020’s first rally of the year.  

Maria & Tony 

 

 

RALLY CO-ORDINATOR  

 
Attached is the Rally Schedule for the 1st half of the year. 
 

The AGM is coming up in March, if you have not booked and are coming you need to book 

A.S.A.P.  I had heard the pool area is finished for anyone wanting a dip. 

It would be good to get as many as possible to our rallies this year to support a lot of areas 

that are having a tough time. 

Anyone wishing to be a Rally Host please let me know. 

  

Joy 

  RALLIES 2020  

RALLY DATE LOCATION HOST TARIFF BOOKING 

DETAILS 

Feb 5
th

 – 12
th 

 

MILTON 

Milton Valley Holiday 

Park 

12 Slaughterhouse Rd, 

MILTON 

Tel: 4455 2028  Jodie 

Maria & Tony 

Battaglia 

 

Maria.battaglia@bigpo

nd.com 

$35 pn for 7 nts 

50% dep. Balance 

14 days before 

arrival 

 

March 11
th

 – 

18
th 

 

BUDGEWOI 

 

Weemala St., 

BUDGEWOI AGM 

Tel: 4390 9019 

Committee 

hendosnj@bigpond.net. 

au 

$238 for 7 nights Morning Tea and 

dinner  

Supplied on 

Saturday 

April 29
th

 – 6
th 

 

DUBBO 

Dubbo City Caravan 

Park 

Cnr Alfred & 

Whylandra Sts DUBBO 

Tel: 6801 4530                   

Jo 

 

Host Required 

Norm. $273 will 

give 

20% discount over 

4 nts 

$217 for 7nts if 

book early 

Wellington Caves 

Lake Burrendong 

Dubbo Zoo 

10 sites reserved 

May 20
th

 – 27
th 

 

NULKABA 

 

3 O’Connors Rd, 

NULKABA 

Tel: 4990 5819 

 

Joy & Neville  

hendosnj@bigpond.net. 

au 

 

$30 pn 

BBQ Dinner 

Pancake breakfast 

May 27 – June 

11 

Tag-a-long 

Kempsey, Sawtell, 

Alstonville, Tenterfield, 

Armidale, Tamworth 

 

Joy & Neville 

hendosnj@bigpond.net. 

au 

 

See Tag-a-long 

Schedule 
Please let me know 

A.S.A.P if attending 
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Budgewoi AGM 

Anyone who has not booked will need to do so as soon as possible or if attending will need to 

let me know for Morning Tea and Dinner catering purposes. 

  

Dubbo Rally 

Anyone travelling from south, there is an option to stay on the way at Macquarie Woods free 

camp between Bathurst and Orange.  

Quite a large area (about 29km West from Bathurst on Mitchell Highway) and turn North 

into Cashens  

Lane signed to Macquarie Woods, then onto Macquarie Woods Drive. 

The campground is about 1km up the road. 

Joy 

 

.  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welfare 

 
For issues concerning welfare of members 

 and their families please contact Wynette Lowe 

by phone on  0419 019 222 or by email at wynie48@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Feb  

2020 

 

Tony Battaglia (8
th

) Sue Bradshaw (8
th
) 

Rosemary Berry (14
th
) 

Mar 

2020 

 

Maria Every (4
th
) Terry Bain (9

th
)  

Ian Bailey (10
th

) Kevin Blakelock (14
th
) 

Joe Aguis (29
th
) 
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2019 Committee Members: 

 
President -    Neville Henderson 

Vice President -   Ron Scanes             

Secretary -    Helen Anderson  

Treasurer -    Joy Henderson  

Assist Secretary  Paul Anderson 

Rally Co-Ordinator –  Joy Henderson 

Newsletter Editor –   Peter Lowe 

Web Master –   Lorraine Barrett 

Committee Members  Mick Robinson, Carline Ross, Ernie Ross, Shaun Bower 

Association Delegates  Tricia Spencer, Robert Beesley - (John Spencer Alternate) 

Welfare Officer –   Wynette Lowe 

 

 

Club Merchandise 

 
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine Bain either by phone on 

0427 622 700 or via email terry.bain@bigpond.com 

 

Monte Carlo Shirts (white/navy) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally) 

Ladies 8-24   Men’s S-5XL             $26.00 

Poly Fleece Jackets Navy  $32.00 

Add your name    $  5.00 

Magnetic Name Tags   $10.00 
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